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Equality in Sport 

A monthly e-news publication


Welcome

Hello and welcome to the 99th newsletter. Primarily thanks to a clutch of Welsh Governing Bodies, the target of 200 organisations achieving Foundation level by the 100th edition of this newsletter has been met, with one edition to spare. Most of the English County Sports Partnerships have achieved Foundation level, although with the exception of the County Sports Partnership Network, these were reaccreditations and therefore do not count as new achievers. Some of the County Sports Partnerships also achieved Preliminary level, but a number that previously had accreditation at this level did not retain it, so the total number of organisations at this level has actually fallen.
And talking of the 100th edition, can you remember back to April 2005 when the first one was published? Well, maybe not! We are interested in hearing though from anyone with an opinion about how equality in sport has changed in the last 8 years and 4 months: has it progressed and if so how, or do you think more should have been achieved and what has prevented this? So please give us your story whether you are from a Sports Council, Governing Body, equality agency, regional body, or just as an individual. 

UK Sport is advertising for a Standards Coordinator to be located in London, with the post holder’s time being split 50% equality, 30% Child Protection/Vulnerable Adults and 20% General. Closing date is 10 July and more information about this role can be found at Standards Coordinator. 
Now we all appreciate the importance of terminology in many ways, especially how material, that has clearly not been proof read, can mean something totally different to the author’s intention. In fact, if we are honest, we’ve probably all fallen foul (or should that be fowl!) of this ourselves at some time. This certainly applied to a hotel brochure that has been forwarded to us as it included the following statements: “Highly skilled nurses are available in the evenings to put down your children” and “please note that ladies are not allowed to have babies in the bar”. 

Please forward this newsletter to anyone you think may be interested, or get them to contact Roger Clifton at roger@vagaassociates.com if they would like a copy sent directly to them. The deadline for material for the next edition is Friday 12 July.

This edition contains features on:

· Website news
· Research into the financial value of grassroots sport
· The Women's Tennis Association
· The latest Active People results
· News from Scotland
· A variety of general information of interest and new resources of use
· Achievements
· Calendar of forthcoming events.

A Website update
This article contains information on changes to the Equality in Sport Website and the development of a new Website to support those working in equality with a focus on sport.
Update from the Sport Councils Equality Group (SCEG)

SCEG has provided the following update for this newsletter.

“At recent meetings SCEG have been reviewing their communications strategy. After many years of a website dedicated to the Standard being managed by VAGA, the group decided that it was time to go back to the market. 

We are now happy to report that we have established a new contract with Pierce Communications who are designing a new website that will be dedicated to the Equality Standard for Sport. In its early stages the content will be purely focused on the Standard and we will be looking into how we can build on this over time. 

The recent survey that you all took part in gave us some excellent feedback about what you need to support your equalities work and your efforts toward achieving against the Standard. The website has been designed with these considerations in mind. 

The development process has started and we hope to have the final website ready at the end of the summer. Unfortunately, when the VAGA contract expires at the end of June, there will be a period of time where the current website won't be updated. However, the current documents and resources will still be available for your use and as always you can contact your local sports council with any questions.

We would like to thank VAGA for their hard work and continued support to equality in sport.”

Complementary Website 

To complement this new SCEG Website, VAGA will be trialling a new “Equality – Focus on Sport” Website. This will be a news and information service, enhancing and supporting the newsletter, which VAGA will continue to produce, and will reflect equality work in sport and the wider information output that is available. The Website will be open to all people with an interest in equality and sport and will encourage them to input their information, news, events, etc, so that it highlights a wide range of latest developments and good practice affecting equality across all aspects of sport. Initially it will contain the following: 

· Home page – Intro to the services and ‘What’s new on the site’

· Equality newsletter – current editions and archive sub page

· News – the very latest news including: events, jobs and publications
· Training and courses – links to relevant courses and providers

· Publications – both sport specific and material of a wider equality nature

· Page for each protected characteristic

· Calendar – to group all forthcoming events in a single place.

The trial period for the new VAGA Website will be until end of December and its continuation will depend on finding the necessary funding and also that the need for such a complementary Website has been established. 

If you do have any views that will help shape this new development, then please contact roger@vagaassociates.com with these. 

Grassroots sport is worth the investment
In this article, Sir Keith Mills offers key research to show that funding grassroots sport pays.

Sir Keith Mills, the deputy chairman of the London 2012 organising committee, has unveiled the results of a three-year research project that he says proves billions could be saved by the Treasury if more money was invested in grassroots sport projects. The Air Miles founder said that the "groundbreaking" research gave a clear sense of the financial return from the sector for the first time and should form the basis of a concerted push for more investment from government and corporate backers. Yet many believe that sport and leisure investment is being disproportionately cut by local authorities as their budgets come under extreme pressure, while corporate backers are re-evaluating their investment in sport following the Games.

Along with Lord Coe, Mills was the architect of London's bid to host the Olympics and its promise to "inspire a generation" to play more sport. But he admitted that cash-strapped local "doorstep sport" projects, from inner city boxing gyms to initiatives to deliver fitness programmes in local parks, were rarely able to prove their effectiveness because they were concentrating on delivery.

The research, conducted by a company called Substance, used government statistics to determine that £4,174 per young person per year could be saved by using sport as an "intervention" to tackle social problems. Using the records of 650,000 participants in previous projects, the company's research showed sport projects had the greatest impact on alcohol and drugs misuse, reducing the risk by 19%. The likelihood of young people taking part in crime and anti-social behaviour was reduced by 15% and there was a 14% improvement in their health and well-being, said Dr Tim Crabbe, the chairman of Substance.

Mills launched Sported as an umbrella organisation 5 years ago, promising to invest more than £2m of his own money and that of other investors in supporting thousands of local grassroots sport clubs that make a difference to social outcomes. He said: "We wanted to be able to say to funders that if they invest money in the projects we oversee, you'll get a return on your investment. We want to say the same thing to government departments (national and local) and to other charities, such as Comic Relief. Unless this sector has a very strong financial argument that says society will get a return, then the rate at which it is losing funding will accelerate

The government has insisted it remains committed to delivering a sports legacy from the London Olympics, but critics have claimed that confusion over its school sport policy and the cuts to local authority budgets will negate any benefit from the £1bn to be invested over 5 years through Sport England. "What we wanted from this research was evidence that sport for development had an impact on social issues which would, in turn, enable us to create a robust case for investment in this sector," said Mills. "Sport for development work has been in the shadows for too long, it lacks funding and support and yet it's providing a crucial service in some of the country's most challenged communities."

He hopes to persuade other corporate backers to join Deutsche Bank in investing in projects and sports clubs supported by Sported. Traditionally, corporate programmes have tended to invest in the arts and charity rather than sport, but he continues: "As a businessman, I was determined to make sure we got a return on investment. 

When we looked at how much evidence there was, there were lots of project reports and anecdotal evidence, but there was no single piece of evidence that could tell me as an investor how my money was being used."

The research has also given rise to a piece of software that will allow individual projects to evaluate the impact of their work. "There are shaming statistics in this country about Neets [Not in Education, Employment or Training], said Sir Richard Lambert, a senior independent adviser to Deutsche Bank. "We have a higher correlation between economic deprivation and poor schooling than any other rich country and a major skills mismatch, with lots more students going to university but lots leaving school without any skills at all. That's a threat not only to our economy but social cohesion more generally. This will give a legitimacy and a strength to this whole approach to finance."

Women’s Tennis Association at 40
Just occasionally it is worth reflecting on major equality changes that have occurred in the relatively recent past, but that are almost taken for granted now. This article looks at the formation and progress of the Women’s Tennis Association.

Equal opportunity laws in the US were still 2 years away when Billie Jean King barricaded 63 of her colleagues in a room at the Gloucester Hotel in London and emerged triumphantly waving legal papers that led to the formation of the Women's Tennis Association (WTA) 40 years ago. The WTA has announced plans for more than 20 of the 23 women who have since been ranked number one to gather at a glitzy event on the middle weekend of Wimbledon to commemorate what became not only a seminal sporting moment but a key staging post in the battle for equality. "What started as a few women and a dollar has grown to thousands, living the dream – our dream. We were athletes who wanted to compete – and along the way we made history, determined to win, not just for ourselves, but for women everywhere," says King in a WTA campaign to mark the milestone.

In the summer of 1973 King, who won the fifth of her 6 Wimbledon singles titles that year, called a meeting of her fellow players amid widespread and intense frustration at sexism and inequality in the sport. Particularly angered by a tournament in Los Angeles in 1970, where the women's champion earned a sixth of the prize money of the men, King became one of a group of players – The Original Nine – who each signed nominal $1 contracts with World Tennis publisher Gladys Heldman to compete in a newly created Virginia Slims Series.

3 years later in London she got everyone in the room, told fellow player Betty Stove to lock the door and emerged clutching legal documents that were drawn up by Larry King, the tennis player's then husband. "If we hadn't had Billie, our sport wouldn't be where it is today. She was the catalyst, the dreamer, the person who said 'we will do this and we will be successful'. She is as active today in the WTA as she was in 1973," said Stacey Allaster, the WTA chief executive, recalling how the pioneering players of the 1970s would have to drum up publicity for their own tournaments in small towns across America. Later in 1973, King would beat Bobby Riggs in an exhibition match in the US dubbed "the battle of the sexes".

King, the daughter of a firefighter from Long Beach, made her Grand Slam debut aged 15 in 1959 and 2 years later neighbours raised $2,000 so she could play at Wimbledon. There she won the women's doubles at her first attempt, the first of 39 Grand Slam titles that included 12 singles triumphs. She retired from competitive singles in 1983 having seen the sport transformed.

Amid a passionate debate about the amount of coverage and profile afforded women's sport, most recently reanimated following London 2012, tennis is one of only a handful of sports in which women can genuinely claim equality of opportunity and potential financial reward. Prior to the formation of the WTA in 1973, the annual prize money available to professional female tennis players was around $2m. Today it is $118m (£75m) across the WTA's 54 tournaments in 33 countries and the 4 Grand Slams.

"I was lucky enough to meet the original nine last year in Charleston. It's thanks to Billie Jean King that we have everything in professional sport that we have today. It's amazing," said Martina Hingis, who has won 5 Grand Slams.

Stacey Allaster said that without King and her colleagues, the riches and opportunities on offer today would not exist. "They set the course. Today's players know the debt they owe the original nine and all the generations that have come before them to make tennis the number one sport in the world for women. Part of my job is to educate them. Every player's meeting we start with a photo of the original nine or a picture of Billie. I don't want anyone to ever forget their courage." The original nine were: Americans Billie Jean King, Rosemary Casals, Nancy Richey, Peaches Bartkowicz, Kristy Pigeon, Valerie Ziegenfuss and Julie Heldman and Australians Kerry Melville Reid and Judy Tegart Dalton.

But although there is now equality of prize money at the 4 Grand Slams, which took until 2007 at Wimbledon, there are other tournaments where there is still a big gap, said Hingis: "it's 2013. But the men still generally make a lot more. At least there's equality at the Grand Slams but at all the other tournaments, there's still a gap."

King passed the baton of WTA president to Evert, whose rivalry with Navratilova took women's tennis to new heights. Evert said the women's game "started as a small intimate family and evolved into a big business. It started with one sponsor in Virginia Slims and turned into hundreds of sponsors vying for a position in sponsorships. The prize money, exposure, the fan base, sponsorships, media and even the level of tennis greatly improved. Also the tour became more international."

The women's game has come under fire in recent years for, variously, not producing enough characters and dominant players to rival a golden period for the men's game or, conversely, becoming too predictable and dull. Allaster argues that the balance is now about right, with a host of young players from around the world coming through to challenge the leading players including Serena Williams, Maria Sharapova, Victoria Azarenka and Agnieszka Radwanska. "We've got 11 teenagers in the top 100. We've got 12 players who are more than 30. We've got this nice mix of the current generation, the future stars and some dominance and rivalry at the top. When Serena and Venus were winning everything, people wanted more depth. Then we had the depth and people wanted the personalities and the rivalries. Now I feel we have both. To have Serena as the world number one, probably playing the best tennis of her life, is great." She said the emerging markets in China, India and the Middle East offered huge opportunities for the sport, in terms of new talent and potential commercial return, but growth had to be carefully managed.

Radwanska, the Pole who reached the Wimbledon final last year, said the women's tour was getting "better and better every year. We can see that a lot of things have changed in the last 10 or 20 years. I think it's great. I think we can really see that the women's game is bigger than before. We can see more matches on TV and people are more interested in women's tennis.”
Allaster said that while the sport had hugely evolved since the events of 1973, today's players still felt a kinship when it came to the big issues and insisted the future of the sport was secure. "They are individual athletes but when the time comes for them to get together on an issue, they are committed to each other. I truly believe we have the best female athletes in the world. I'm blessed with the most marketable assets in the world. They're smart, they're super strong and they're fun. They engage well with their fans and that's a fantastic base for us to build on."

For Evert, King's hotel room revolution blew open the doors for those who followed, enabling a professional tennis career that provided "the opportunity for a woman to compete at the highest level, to be proud of her physical and mental strength and to take advantage of the opportunity to be a positive role model".
London Olympic and Paralympic legacy questioned
This article looks at the latest Sport England Active People results. 
The Olympic legacy was called into question again recently after the latest Sport England Active People Survey reported the number of adults playing sport in England had fallen since London 2012. The most comprehensive indicator of sports participation among English people over the age of 16 showed there had been a 220,000 drop in those active for at least 30 minutes once a week between October and April. There was also a year-on-year decrease between April 2012 and April 2013 following what had been a surge in the build-up to the Olympics.

The survey conducted by Sport England, which had previously demonstrated a largely upwards trend since it began in 2006, showed the drop-off had occurred almost exclusively among the 26+ age range, with 280,000 fewer people in that demographic playing sport since October. Of the 29 sports in receipt of Sport England funding, 20 showed a year-on-year decrease since April 2012. Football accounted for by far the biggest reduction, with golf, both rugby codes and cricket also experiencing falls. But, worryingly from an Olympic legacy point of view, sports in which Great Britain enjoyed a gold rush also suffered, including cycling and athletics, which had witnessed a surge in take-up before and during the Games. Rowing was also down, although boxing and tennis did buck the trend and participation in swimming also continued to rise.

Sport England blamed the overall drop on the wet 2012 and this year’s “coldest March for 50 years”. New chairman Nick Bitel said: “These figures show we’re holding onto the growth achieved over the past 18 months, despite some poor recent weather. There’s a long way to go but it’s particularly encouraging to see the numbers for young people are now moving in the right direction.”

Minister for Sport and Tourism Hugh Robertson said: “We remain absolutely committed to delivering a lasting sports participation legacy from London 2012. The long-term trend shows we are on track, with 1.4 million more people playing sport regularly since we won the bid in 2005. I am encouraged to see good underlying trends in the number of young people, women and disabled people playing sport regularly and confident we have the right strategy in place to continue to deliver long term increases in the number of people playing sport.”

British Cycling chief executive Ian Drake said: “Our membership continues to feel the benefit of our successes in London 2012 and the ‘Wiggo effect’ with year-on-year growth for May hitting 54%, and the number of events growing strongly. We were expecting a dip in the harshest couple of months, but our own data shows rapid recovery in April and May.”

Labour’s shadow Minister for Sport, Clive Efford MP said: “These disappointing figures show the Government is failing to deliver the Olympic legacy. There should have been a significant increase in participation following the Olympics. It is not acceptable to explain away these figures by saying we have had a bad winter. There has been a less than 1 per cent increase in participation amongst young people. Whilst any increase is welcome, these figures show that we are failing to inspire the next generation of young people to get involved in sport. The Government has failed to plan ahead and is playing catch up to get more people participating in physical activity. They are showing a complete lack of planning and any coherent strategy to deliver a legacy.”.

Key activity in Scotland

This article contains information about a major event for Scottish Governing Bodies, developments within Football and advice on how you can support Glasgow’s bid for the 2018 Youth Olympics.
Report on the recent Equality seminar 

An equality seminar for governing bodies of sport in Scotland (SGBs) was held at Tollcross International Swimming Centre on Wednesday June 5th. The Seminar was a great success, and sportscotland received excellent feedback for the content as well as the venue. We are currently pulling together the information and slides from the day which will be posted on the sportscotland website. Once this task is complete, we will email all the attendees. sportscotland would like to take this opportunity to thank all the governing bodies that demonstrated their support to equalities by coming along on the day as well as all those who contributed to making it such a successful event. We see this as a platform for continuing the good work that our SGBs are doing for equality in Scottish sport. 

Launch of the Scottish FA’s Equity Project
The Scottish FA has unveiled its Football Equity Project aimed at increasing the number of people from Ethnic Minorities participating in the game. Support from the Scottish Government’s CashBack for Communities Fund has resulted in a team of Football Equity Officers being appointed to the Association. Since April last year, they have been carrying out ground-breaking work across Scotland to increase football opportunities for the nation’s diverse cultures. 
With the expertise of strategic partners BEMIS Scotland, a national umbrella organisation working with all ethnic minority communities, the Association is now able to roll out its exciting and inclusive project of participation for Ethnic Minority communities across Scotland.

Jim Fleeting, Scottish FA Director of Football Development, said: “I’m delighted we have been able to create this specialised project to increase the number of people from diverse communities involved in football. With the help of BEMIS Scotland – who have provided their experience, guidance and training to our staff - we are confident of overcoming the historic issues that have prevented football’s growth in the Ethnic Minority community.” Rami Ousta,  BEMIS Scotland Chief Executive, said: “'BEMIS Scotland warmly welcome the launch of its partnership with the Scottish FA, the Football Equity Project, which has been operational for over a year and which is already having a meaningful impact in driving up awareness of, understandings about, and levels of participation in football by Scotland's diverse ethnic minority communities, including girls and women. In particular we are delighted that the Scottish FA sees this project as a long-term undertaking, linked to their wider equality endeavours, and we will continue to be willing partners going forward.” Justice Secretary Kenny MacAskill said: “We want as many young people as possible from all communities in Scotland to be involved in football, from the grassroots to the professional game. The Scottish FA Equity project uses cash seized from criminals under the Proceeds of Crime Act to offer young people from wide and diverse cultural backgrounds opportunities to take part in the sport. This will also have the benefit of increasing the talent pool and growing our national game. Scotland is a multi-cultural society and I welcome the work that the Scottish FA and BEMIS Scotland is doing to ensure the game from grassroots up reflects that, by breaking down the barriers that ethnic minorities have faced in the past to participating in football.”

During an extensive research period, which culminated in a comprehensive survey delivered to more than 1000 members of the country’s diverse communities, key themes emerged in the common aim to increase involvement:


· The need for role models to emulate

· Better co-ordination of events

· Improved resources

· Better opportunities in areas of social deprivation.

The findings have driven the newly created Football Equity Strategy which sets out how the Association will increase the number of people from Ethnic Minorities involved in football. More information, including being able to download the strategy, news of initiatives already underway and contact details for the Football Equity Officers, can be found at Scottish FA
Support Glasgow’s Youth Olympic bid

On 4 July, the International Olympic Committee (IOC) will make a decision on who will be the host city of the 2018 Youth Olympic Games and, as was the case when Glasgow won the race to host the 2014 Commonwealth Games, the city needs your support. 
A key Olympic trade publication, Inside the Games, is running an online poll asking people to vote for the city they would like to see host the 2018 Youth Olympic Games. Voting ends on 2 July and the results will then be compiled, published and possibly read by IOC members 1 day before they cast their vote for the host city. At the time of writing, Glasgow are around 12,000 votes behind Medellin and with your help they are keen to try hard to close that gap. As such they would appreciate it if you could take a moment to click on Youth Olympics and VOTE GLASGOW. Please also feel free to share this link with friends and family to encourage them to show their support for the UK's official Youth Olympic bid.

A selection of general information of interest

This section contains a variety of information that may be of interest as well as useful new resources. 

'Embrace diversity…and build your winning team' seminar
Do you work in football? Have you recognised the benefits of diversifying your workforce? Kick It Out (football's equality and inclusion campaign), The Work Foundation (the leading independent authority on work and its future), and 7 Bedford Row (one of the country’s leading barristers' chambers), are hosting a free seminar on current business examples which prove the benefits of diversifying your workforce. 
The diverse nature of the playing staff at Premier League and Football League clubs is a powerful advert for English football. Players from across the globe grace stadiums up and down the country every week to prove how they can achieve outstanding results by bringing their own unique skills and attributes together to produce a winning formula. But how does this reflect with the make-up of staff off the pitch? A host of experts working across football, business and law will come together to share their experiences and discuss how workforce diversity presents a genuine business opportunity. In the business world, there is growing evidence that organisations operating the best practice HR policies around diversity tend to perform better against operational measures of business performance. Leading employers are recognising there are real benefits to seeking to achieve a mix of people that reflects the diverse world around them. 
Linking into Kick It Out’s Equality Standard, a framework which helps Premier League and Football League clubs encompass all areas of diversity, The Football Association’s 92-point plan and UEFA’s Club Licensing and Financial Fair Play Regulations, attendees will be given the chance to consult industry professionals on how they can best implement business practices and policies to create an inclusive environment. 

'Embrace diversity…and build your winning team' takes place at 7 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4BS on Thursday 25 July from 3-5pm. To register your attendance, please visit Embracing Diversity.
Record number at world Para-Taekwondo championship boosts Paralympic bid 

Taekwondo’s push for inclusion on the 2020 Paralympic Games Programme has been boosted after record numbers contested the World Taekwondo Federation (WTF) World Para-Taekwondo Championships. In Lausanne, 86 athletes from 25 nations competed in total – figures that are approximately a third higher than at last year’s tournament in Santa Cruz, Aruba when 58 athletes from 14 countries participated.

The day before the championships, the federation signed MOUs with the International Sport Federation for Para-Athletes with Intellectual Disability (INAS) and the Cerebral Palsy International Sport and Recreation Association (CPISRA). 
After the signings, WTF President Chungwon Choue, commented: “I am proud to announce that the WTF has signed these important Memorandums of Understanding to work together and include new competitors and disciplines into Taekwondo. 
As the WTF works towards its dream of Taekwondo being included in the Paralympic Games in 2020, it is vital to have the support of – and for us to support and encourage – organisations who share our belief in sport for all and the values of self-discipline, respect and self-awareness. Para-taekwondo is fast becoming a popular sport globally and it is testament to how far the sport has spread since the inaugural Games in 2009 that the 59 medals handed out at the tournament were distributed amongst 20 different countries.”

The WTF is currently working alongside the Paralympic Family to gain Olympic and Paralympic Games inclusion for the taekwondo disciplines of Kyorugi and Poomsae. Increasing Para-taekwondo’s playing base will benefit this aim hugely and INAS and CPISRA will be valuable partners in connecting the WTF with new potential athletes.

National Lottery Awards 2013 - voting opportunity
Over the next few weeks, 49 Lottery-funded projects, split into 7 categories: arts, education, environment, health, heritage, sport and voluntary, will be out amongst the public campaigning for their support, talking about the difference Lottery funding has made to them. There are 7 projects listed in the sport category and competition is going to be fierce, so if you want to see the project of your choice make it onto the BBC 1 show in September, support them by voting at Lottery awards. Voting closes at midnight on 24 July.

Worcester to host Wheelchair Basketball
The University of Worcester has been selected to host the 2015 European Wheelchair Basketball Championships. More than 400 elite male and female athletes from across Europe will be based at the city’s university and will play at the University of Worcester Arena. The recent announcement came just days after the University was named as the Great Britain wheelchair basketball team training venue in the lead up to the Rio 2016 Paralympic Games and the preceding World and European championships.

Professor David Green, vice chancellor at the University of Worcester, said: “It is a huge honour to have been selected as the venue for the 2015 European Championships. This is a testament to the quality of the work of the University’s staff and students in promoting disability sport and to the highly inclusive design of our magnificent new Arena.” Mick Donovan, head of the university’s institute of sport and exercise science, added: “We have worked very closely with British Wheelchair Basketball on securing this bid. This success presents a fantastic opportunity for the city of Worcester, the Midlands and the UK as a whole to make this the best supported, most inclusive European Wheelchair Basketball championships of all time.”

The university’s successful bid was announced during a recent Continental Clash involving Great Britain, Germany, Spain and Paralympic Champions Canada. More than 1,300 spectators packed into the Arena for the final game between Great Britain and Canada. Jerry Tonello, head coach of Canada, said: “We can tell that a lot of thinking and time had been put into designing the Arena and the result is absolutely fantastic. We rarely see such accessible and inclusive venues for wheelchair basketball.” 
Matt Burne, guard for Great Britain, added: “The Arena has everything needed for an international venue and I’m sure it will make a significant impact on the development of disability sport. We are looking forward to doing the preparation for our next tournaments and championships here."

Employment law update
The Government has published an updated implementation timetable for certain employment law reforms for 2013 and beyond. They show that the provisions of the Equality Act 2010 which expressly deal with harassment of employees by third parties are expected to be repealed on 1 October 2013. It also appears that the relevant provisions of the Equality Act 2010 relating to the abolition of statutory discrimination questionnaire procedure are expected to be repealed on 6 April 2014, later than originally suggested, although the questionnaire procedure will still be applicable to a contravention of the Act occurring before that date.

London, Paris and Limerick short listed to host 2018 Gay Games
The Federation of Gay Games (FGG) has announced that the 3 cities had been put forward to the next stage of the bid process as Amsterdam and Orlando were cut. The 3 finalists collected the most votes from among the members of the FGG's site selection assembly during an online poll. Dennis Sneyers, the American who is the officer for site selection at the FGG, said: "Ever since competitive bidding to host the Gay Games began for Gay Games IV, ultimately won by New York 1994, we have faced the welcome challenge of choosing from among several qualified bidders. This cycle has brought us particularly outstanding bids from Amsterdam, Limerick, London, Orlando and Paris. Each group has brought a truly distinctive take on what the Gay Games can be, and has enriched our own thinking about our event. All have been highly professional and responsive to the demands of our bidding process."

London's plan for the 2018 Gay Games - which would be expected to attract more than 11,000 athletes from nearly 100 countries - includes using several of the venues built for the Olympics and Paralympics, such as the Olympic Stadium, Aquatics Centre and Velodrome. "This is fantastic news and a testimony to the hard work of the London Gay Games bid team," said London Mayor Boris Johnson after the announcement of the shortlist. "London could host a world-beating event in 2018, underlining our city's reputation as a tolerant place to live and visit. I wish London's organising team every success as they progress to this next crucial stage of the selection process."

An evaluation process is scheduled to be carried out by the FGG in July, with the decision due to be announced during the Annual General Assembly in Cleveland, Ohio, on October 10.

Achievements

Many congratulations to the following organisations that we have been told have achieved a level of the Standard since the compilation of the last newsletter:

Foundation level

· Most County Sports Partnerships
· Canoe Wales

· Goalball UK

· Welsh Badminton

· Welsh Judo.
Preliminary level

· Active Essex

· Kent Sports Development Unit

· North Yorkshire Sport

· Sport across Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent

· Welsh Netball
· Wiltshire and Swindon Activity and Sports Partnership.
A full list of those that have achieved a level of the Standard can be found at Achievements and a total of the number of organisations that have achieved each level of the Standard can be found by clicking on Total.

Calendar of forthcoming events

A more extensive list of dates for your diary can be found on the Equality in Sport website at Calendar of events, but some key events are:

· 29 June
IPC Athletics Grand Prix final, Birmingham
· 25 July
Embracing Diversity seminar, London
· 28 July
Day of Paralympic sport, London
· 15-18 Aug 
2013 British Transplant Games, Sheffield.
How to Get the Most Out of this Newsletter

Hopefully you have enjoyed the variety of information in this newsletter. You can contribute! Do give us some information about your governing body, home country, sporting organisation or project. Our schedule is:

	Production Date
	Deadline for Contributions

	22 July
	12 July

	19 August
	9 August

	16 September
	6 September
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